These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.


SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
December 8, 2015


The meeting was called to order by President Darlene Cullen at 7 pm.

President Cullen announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:   President Darlene Cullen, Vice President Faustini and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees:   Bob Bengivenga, Gary Jones, Frank Lemos, Stephanie Wolak, Mayor’s Alternate Cheryl Nagel-Smiley and Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel.

Also in attendance were:  Eric Aronowitz, Libby Barsky, Glenn Cullen, Linda Hansen and Carmela Sutor.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Led by Melissa Katsingris


MINUTES:

 
President Cullen called for a motion to approve the Public meeting minutes of 
November 10, 2015.

 
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  In Favor:  Gary Jones, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Faustini and President Cullen.  Abstain:  Mr. Bengivenga and Mr. Lemos.


PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

 
President Cullen called for a motion to approve the payment of vouchers, check #11476 through #11516, totaling $45,443.86 which were reviewed by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Stephanie Wolak, Vice President Faustini and President Cullen. 

 
Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  The motion passed unanimously.


OLD BUSINESS:  President Cullen stated there is no old business at this time.
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PUBLIC COMMENT:  

 
President Cullen called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public.

 
Bob Bengivenga made the motion, seconded by Gary Jones.  The motion passed the unanimously.


NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Approval of the 2016 Budget: 

Melissa reviewed the proposed 2016 budget in detail.

 
President Cullen called for a motion to approve the 2016 budget.  


Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga, Gary Jones,  Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Faustini and President Cullen.

2.  Approval of transferring of funds from the Operating Budget to the Capital Reserve:

 
President Cullen called for a motion to approve the transfer of funds from the operating budget to the capital reserve in the amount of $400,000.


Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga, Gary Jones, Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Faustini and President Cullen.

3.  Approval of T & M Change Order:


President Cullen explained that T & M was called in to inspect an internal wall that the contractor believed had asbestos in it.  Following the testing and investigation there was no asbestos in the wall.  This not only includes this but on the second page on the change order there is additional work to coordinate the punch list with the contractor and other things built into it, not just to inspect the wall.
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President Cullen called for a motion to approve T & M Change Order in the amount of $4,000.  


Bob Bengivenga made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga, Gary Jones, Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Faustini and President Cullen.

4.  Structural Concepts Payment #17:

 
President Cullen called for a motion to approve payment to Structural in the amount of $146,500.49 which has been certified and reviewed by the Architect.  


Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga, Gary Jones, Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Faustini and President Cullen.

5.  Approval of annual donation to Social Services:

President Cullen called for a motion to approve the annual donation to Social Services in the amount of $2,500.00.  


Bob Bengivenga made the motion, seconded by Vice President Faustini.  In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga, Gary Jones, Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Faustini and President Cullen.

6.  Approval to set the Re-Organization meeting for Tuesday January 12, 2016 at 6:30pm:

President Cullen called for a motion to set the re-organization meeting for Tuesday January 12, 2016 at 6:30pm.


Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga, Gary Jones, Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Faustini, and President Cullen.
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President Cullen asked if there were any questions from the public.


Libby Barsky again asked when the library would be opening.


Ms. Hansen responded that as soon as we have a date we will let everyone know.  We have to make sure the building is safe and the inspector is satisfied to get a CO.


President Cullen called for a motion to close the Public portion of the meeting.

Bob Bengivenga made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.



President Cullen presented a shelf to Annemarie Stoeckel in memory of her father to honor him and her service to the Library.  Annemarie thanked the Board and added that she really appreciates it and her mother is going to be thrilled and her father would be too.  They lived here for 33 years and they loved this town.  Thank you.  


TRUSTEE REMARKS:
Melissa Katsingris:  I look forward to this new and exciting 2016 year for the library.  I am telling people that you need to wait for perfection and we will open it when it’s perfect and that is getting people very excited.  Happy Holidays and Happy New Year.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  Happy Holidays.  Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and may it be happy and peaceful.
Eric Aronowitz:  Happy, Healthy, Peaceful, Safe Holiday Season and New Year and to paraphrase a Jewish saying, instead of next year in Jerusalem, next year in the New Library.
Stephanie Wolak:  Merry Christmas and ditto.
Bob Bengivenga:    Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and everyone have a safe holiday.
Gary Jones:  Happy Holidays.  A thought should go out to the people in San Bernardino Paris and let’s hope that the new year brings some sense to this world instead of the chaos that is going on.
Frank Lemos:  Merry Christmas and Happy Chanukah and have a great new coming year.
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Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  Thanked the board to allow her to go to the policy meeting last Friday.  It was informative.  I will be having a meeting the first of the year so we can start planning the opening.  I wish everyone a happy and healthy holiday however you celebrate and a prosperous new year.
Vice President Faustini:  Peace and blessings and Happy New Year and Happy everything to everyone.  Ditto to Eric’s statement and the public policy meeting had some interesting points and there was some information of where to go for questions and soon as we are able to get more packets together and a little bit more easy access to the library we can maybe have them handed out at the next meeting to share with the rest of the board of what was covered at the policy workshop.
Carmela Sutor:  Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  I look forward to the opening, I can’t wait.  I ran in a couple weeks ago to pick something up and I was in awe.  I told my girls about it and they are excited too.    
President Cullen:  The Friends of the Library is accepting a donation from Christmas in July at the South Plainfield Business Association meeting next week.  Some funds that were raised for Christmas in July are being split and they are graciously giving some to The Friends of the Library.  Thank you everybody.  It has been an exciting, kind of difficult year and I want to thank Linda and your staff, everybody on the board, Eric for all of your guidance throughout the year and hopefully I am going to ditto all of everyone’s comments that we are going to be sitting in the new library for our next meeting.  Thank you to all.  Merry Christmas to all, Happy Chanukah and Healthy Enjoyable New Year.


ADJOURNMENT: 

 
President Cullen called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:24 pm.

 
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Gary Jones.  The motion passed unanimously.


Respectfully submitted, 


Carmela A. Sutor
Library Board Secretary

